PARISH REPORT MAY 2014
ADDITIONAL HIGHWAYS FUNDING
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The Prime Minister launched a new highways fund of £168 million across the country which highways authorities can bid for. The bids must be in by 22nd May and the work completed by 31st March 2015 for additional work. Oxfordshire County Council will be bidding for approximately £5.4 million; this is welcome news on top of the additional £4.7 million already allocated by the government for damage caused by the recent flooding. The Conservative Independent Alliance put an extra £1 million into the budget for highway repairs which will help to improve the

condition of the county’s roads, however there is still a backlog of capital funding which is required. 
CONNECTING OXFORDSHIRE
I launched Connecting Oxfordshire, showing the strategic transport schemes which will be delivered by the County Council and partners such as Network Rail, between now and 2020.  It was an opportunity to start the debate as to the future of transport in Oxfordshire post-2020. We simply cannot wait until 2020 before we start thinking about the transport system, especially with the anticipated growth of 86,000 jobs and 106,000 homes by 2031. We are starting the process for the Local Transport Plan 4; the debate will feed into that plan. It is vital that we have a transport system which will enable residents to move around the county.

BUS SERVICES REVIEW
Tenders have been awarded for subsidised bus services in the Woodstock area following their review.  A summary of service changes from Sunday June 1 appears below: further detailed information will be communicated in due course.

203/220/242A: Woodstock Wanderer (new operator: Go Ride).  203 extended to serve Water Eaton Park and Ride.  Additional afternoon journey to and from Bladon (Heath Lane).

223/224/224A: Kidlington Town Services/Kidlington-Begbroke-Yarnton circular (new operator: Go Ride).  Peak journeys from/to Wootton and Glympton withdrawn due to lack of patronage: other journeys broadly unchanged.
242: Witney-Hanborough-Woodstock (Stagecoach) Extended to Burford.  Journeys via Windmill Road (North Leigh) and Freeland village withdrawn. Hourly service continues.
FLOOD RISK MANAGEMENT STRATEGY

Following the nationwide flooding events of 2007, the Pitt Review recommended that a single authority should be responsible for managing flood risk in local areas. This was endorsed by subsequent legislation, the Flood and Water Management Act 2010, under which Oxfordshire County Council became the Lead Local Flood Authority for the County. The County Council will be going out for consultation on the strategy from June.
APRIL FULL COUNCIL

The County Council held the April Full Council meeting at Bodicote House. The reason was to enable the meeting to be webcast to allow members and officers the opportunity to see how the system works. The concept of allowing all residents the ability to view council meetings live or at a later date has to be the way forward. The barrier is installing a suitable system within the confines of County Hall. There will be a cost and any decision to spend money has to be carefully thought through; I would be interested in your views on the matter, especially if you watched the meeting. Details of the meeting can be found on the website.
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The Prime Minister with me, Director Sue Scane and the Cabinet Member for Environment, David Nimmo-Smith 








